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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
December 2, 2008
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the December 2, 2008 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Mike Asoodeh, Zealon Solomon, Greg Gaiennie, Chris Barcelona, Blake Edwards, Donna Methvien, Marcus McMillian, and Shannon Sciortino. 
The meeting began at 8:00 a.m. 

· The October 31, 2008 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the minutes. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Matching Fund Project – Shannon did email the sheet with the funding amounts to the Student Tech Fee committee. 
· Security System Pilot Program –Dr. Asoodeh reported there is a working group consisting of Technology, the Chief of Police, Facility Planning, and Campus Card Operations who are close to completing a proposal for the Security System Pilot Program.  The proposal will include card access services for Tinsley, McClimans, and Dyson.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will email the plan to the Technology Fee Committee when it is complete.
· Small Project Proposals – Fourteen small project proposals were received and reviewed.  A fifteenth proposal was received well after the deadline and without the appropriate signatures.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify the submitter of the late proposal that their proposal was not accepted.  The subcommittee recommended funding all fourteen of the proposals in the amount of $44,050, with the conditions listed on their recommendation.  A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the small project proposals.  Donna Methvien seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon will notify the grant recipients.
· Large Project Proposals – Nine large project proposals were received and reviewed.  The subcommittee recommends funding all nine of the proposals in the amount of $266,753.  In combination with the $143,583 previously approved for matching grants, this amount exceeds the $300,000 budget for large and matching proposals.  History has shown that not all BoR grant applicants will receive their grants, thus releasing some of the matching grant funds.  Additionally, not all of the funds were granted from the Small Project budget.  The subcommittee recommends using leftover small project funds, plus matching funds for grants denied by the Board of Regents to offset the additional expenditures.  A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to approve the large project proposals and move the unused funds from the Small Projects budget to the Large Projects budget.  Donna Methvien seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon will notify the grant recipients.

· Internet Access/Distance Learning Budget - Shannon Sciortino reported the budgeted amount for 2007-2008 for the Internet Access/Distance Learning Budget was $90,000.  The actual expenditure in this budget was $101,559 for the 2007-2008 fiscal year.  This was due to the changeover from the previous providers to the current providers.  There were two months where we paid for internet service from both providers.  This redundancy was necessary for a smooth transition. A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to pay for the additional $11,559 for the Internet Access/Distance Learning budget deficit from the Other/Contingency fund.  Donna Methvien seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.  No budget transfer is necessary because the deficit rolls into the fund balance at year end.
· Proposals for Software Installation– There were two proposals for software installation.  The College of Business has licenses for the software they requested.  The Center for Faculty Excellence requested a customized browser to increase the security of on-line testing.  We have a campus-wide license for this.  Donna Methvien made a motion to approve the software installation.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna will have this software installed over the Christmas break. 

· Proposals for Surplus Computers– There were five proposals for a total of 101 surplus computers.  Zealon Solomon made a motion to approve the surplus computers, and that they be given out as the upgrades to the labs are completed.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Zealon Solomon made a request that the cycle of computer upgrades be sent out via email.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will email the 2008-2009 budget to the committee, which contains the computer upgrades on the third page.


· A motion to adjourn was made by Zealon Solomon.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 a.m. 

· Next Meeting –Shannon Sciortino will coordinate the next meeting in the Spring 2009 semester.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Zealon Solomon

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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